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FROM THE  PRINCIPAL 

 
Dear Parents and Community Members 
 
What a big week couple of weeks we have had at Wellers Hill State School. 
Firstly, welcome back after the Easter Vacation. Everyone had an unusual 
end to the term due to the weather event. I would like to thank Jack White for 
managing this in my absence, as I know the organisation was challenging at 
both the school level and for parents. 

 
Easter Bonnet Parade 
The Prep to Year 2 students participated in their annual Easter 
Bonnet Parade on the Monday of the last week of school. The 
junior school also invited the Year 3 classes to join in and 
watch the parade. It was fortunate that the parade was held 
early in the week due to the cancellation of school in the final 
days of term. We all enjoyed the special visit from the Easter 
Bunny.  
 
Japan Tour 2017 
As you would be aware, forty-one students, fourteen parents and ten staff visited Japan over 
the Easter Vacation. What a great time everyone had. It was an amazing cultural and 
educational tour. The highlight for the students was the homestay section of the tour, coming a 
close second was the day spent at Universal Studios Japan. Many thanks to the students and 
parents for attending the tour. A special thanks to the teachers who gave up their vacation to 
ensure the students had an enjoyable, educational and safe tour. 
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NAPLAN 9,  10, 11 MAY 
Mother Day Stall Friday 12th May 8am -
3.30pm in the Art Room, JLW building 
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ANZAC DAY 
The annual WHSS ANZAC Day Service was held in the school hall last Friday. This service is a 
special event in the school calendar as it brings the wider community in to the school to 
commemorate with the children, Australia and New Zealand’s most sacred day. The children 
were absolutely outstanding in their behaviour and the respect they showed to the returned 
service men and women who attended. Our guest speaker was Mr Laurie Woods DFC AM 
Legion of Honour. Ninety-four year old Mr Woods gave an excellent speech to the students 
about his time in Bomber Command during WW2. He was interesting, informative and very 
engaging.  
Thank you to Mrs Maree McDonald and her dedicated band of helpers for making the hall look 
extremely professional for the ceremony. A special thanks as well to all of the Year 5 and Year 
6 parents for providing morning tea, it was greatly appreciated by all. 
 
A large number of our students also Marched in the Tarragindi ANZAC Day Service on ANZAC 
Day. Our student’s respectful attendance at this event is also greatly appreciated. Thank you to 
the fathers of the School Captains who carried the flags in the march for the RSL. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NAPLAN 
NAPLAN will be upon us before we know it. 
I have reproduced the NAPLAN schedule below. It is extremely important that all Year 3 and 
Year 5 students are in attendance over the NAPLAN period. Friday will be used as a make-up 
day for any students who were absent from Tuesday to Thursday. 
 

   Tuesday 9 May 2017 Wednesday 10 May 2017 Thursday 11 May 2017 

Year 3 Language conventions 
40 minutes 

Writing 
40 minutes 

Reading 
45 minutes 

Numeracy 
45 minutes 

Year 5 Language conventions 
40 minutes 

Writing 
40 minutes 

Reading 
50 minutes 

Numeracy 
50 minutes 

 
Have a great week. 
Kind regards John 
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Dear Parents, 
 
Just to inform you that there is a child within our school who is immunosuppressed, meaning 
that this child has a lower immunity and cannot fight infections in the normal way. 
 
Viruses that cause measles, chickenpox and shingles could make this child extremely unwell. 
Therefore I would be grateful if you would contact the school immediately if your child was found 
to have one of these illnesses. If we know that there has been exposure to measles, chickenpox 
or shingles, medicine can be given to lessen the side effect of such an infection to this child.  
This medicine does need to be given as soon as possible after the contact has taken place. 
 
I must assure you that your child is not at any risk because of this child. 
 
 
Thanking You 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
4

 
DATE CLAIMERS and DUE DATES FOR PAYMENTS 
Year Level  Event  Due Date Amount  

YEAR 3 Hands On Education Maths 19 May $8 
 District Cross Country Now $5 
    
    
    
    
    
    

 
Payments must be deposited in the payment box located in the office. Do not give payments to 
Class Teachers.  
 
Multiple excursions/activities can be paid with one cheque or EFTPOS transaction (located at 
office). Cash is also acceptable. 
 
On each excursion letter will be a DUE DATE for payment. No monies will be accepted after the 
due date. Therefore, unfortunately, students will not be able to attend the excursion/activity. 
 

CAPTAINS’ CORNER  
 

 
Last week on Friday, Wellers Hill SS took 
part in commemorating the 102nd anniversary 
of ANZAC day. Well done to the senior choir, 
camerata strings, the vocal group and the 
senior band for your part in the ceremony.  
Also, thank you to all the students who 
participated in Community Links and all the 
candle bearers.  On Tuesday, we had a 
march to the Ekibin memorial park where 

students laid poppies, wreaths and photos for the local fallen. Thanks again to everyone who 
took park in this commemoration. 

The Captains, Layla Borhani, Catherine Ellerton, Joel Taylor and Mitchell Holm 

MUSIC NEWS 
 

 

ALL MUSIC STUDENTS  

ANZAC Day Ceremony Congratulations 

Congratulations to the Vocal Group, Camerata Strings and Senior Band.  There has been an 
overwhelming amount of positive feedback received by the music teachers regarding the 
performances on ANZAC Day Ceremony.  The feedback has indicated how well the groups 
sang/performed and also regarding the behaviour and presentation.  Well Done! 

Music Night – Save the Date 
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Please put Monday the 17 th of July  in your calendars! 

Music Night will be held in term 3, week 2 this year as Mr Webster will be on annual leave later 
this term.  All Music Students  are expected to be in attendance so please save this date.     

CHOIR NEWS 

Creative Generation Voices 

Creative Generation Voices will be replacing Choral Fanfare in 2017.  In keeping with Wellers 
Hill State School’s prior participation in this biannual event, our choirs will be participating in 
Creative Generation Voices.  The date for all choirs to attend will be Thursday the 25 th of May.   
Choirs will be leaving from the school and travelling by bus to Mansfield SHS for the morning. 
More information will be sent home soon via note.   

Choir Levies, Email and Rehearsals 

All choir students should have received a note outlining levies to be paid.   

This note also explains email contact with the Music Support Group (MSG).  Please collect one 
of these notes from Mrs Kristensen if you/your child have not received one.   

Parents of year two choir students  should also have received a choir commitment form  
which should be signed by both student and parent and returned to Mrs Kristensen/the office 
ASAP.   

Please ensure students arrive 5 minutes prior to the start time for rehearsal to ensure the 
rehearsal can begin on time.   

If students are/will be absent for rehearsal/s please advise Mrs Kristensen on 
gkris11@eq.edu.au 

INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC  NEWS – BAND  

Year 4 Band Students   

The Southside Beginners Band Camp was held at the Sleeman Centre, Chandler last term. 
Unfortunately due to the extreme weather, the camp was cancelled after day one and District 
has decided the camp will not be rescheduled.  However, a special mini Junior Band workshop 
will be held this Friday 28th April 9am at WHSS for all our year 4 musicians with Mrs 
Rosewarne.    

State Honours Ensemble Program (SHEP)  

A massive seven WHSS band students have been awarded positions in the Qld State Honours 
Middle School Program at the Qld Conservatorium of Music, Griffith University in June! These 
students will spend 3 days working under the baton of an international conductor with an elite 
field of students from years 5-8 across Brisbane.   

A huge Congratulations to Carly.O (clarinet), Remy.M (bass clarinet), Micah. B (horn), Jacob. D 
(horn), Flynn.G (horn), Madeline.D (tuba) and Layla. B (percussion) on their selection into the 
program. Well done also to Isabel.H (flute), Eleanor.H and Hanako.S(trumpet) who have been 
offered reserve positions for this prestigious event.   
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Changes to Lessons  

Due to the many public holiday this term, all instrumental band lessons have been re-scheduled 
for the first 3 weeks of this term. Please refer to the new timetables for lesson and rehearsals 
times.   

Beginner String Rehearsal (Grade 2 ) 
 
Starting from Week 3, Friday (May 5th) the Grade 2 string students will have a before school 
ensemble rehearsal. The rehearsal will start at 8am, with students needing to arrive at 7:45am 
to provide ample time for set-up and tuning.  
 
Extra String Time 
 
Wellers Hill SS has now funded extra instrumental string time starting from Term 2 so there will 
be some students receiving offers regarding a place in the strings program. Congratulations to 
those new students offered a place. This is great news for the Strings Program.  
 
State Honours Ensemble Program – Middle School  
 
A number of instrumental band and string students were nominated for the SHEP Middle school 
music program run June 2nd – 4th at the QLD Conservatorium of Music. Congratulations to the 
students were accepted – Portia McGuire,  Micah Barclay, Layla   Borhani, Jacob   Duncan, 
Flynn   Gardiner, Carly Oh, Remy Williams-McConnell. This is a great accomplishment for these 
students and the school. Well Done.  
 
Happy Music Making,  
Mrs Kristensen, Mrs Rosewarne, Mrs Price.  
 

FREE  MICROSOFT  OFFICE  FOR  STUDENTS AND  SCHOOL STAFF 
 
All Queensland state school staff and students can now download multiple free copies of the 
latest Microsoft Office to their personal home computers and mobile devices. 
 
With Office 2016, students and staff will have access to the latest version of Word for writing, 
Excel for spreadsheets, PowerPoint for presentations, OneNote for organisation 
and notetaking, and much more. 
 
Students and staff will need to use their school email address to sign in. The subscription lasts 
for as long as they are a Queensland state school student or school-based staff 
member. 
 
It is important to note that Office 2016 is available for personal devices only, not devices owned 
by the Department or part of a school network. Errors and conflicts will occur if Office 2016 is 
downloaded on departmental devices, as these devices already have a licensed copy of 
Microsoft Office. 
 
To download Office 2016 to a PC or Mac, visit portal.office.com, log in using your school email 
address, click through to install and follow the on-screen process. For tablets and 
Smartphones, download from the app store and sign in with your school email address .Detailed 
instructions are available at education.qld.gov.au/office2016. 
 
If you have any questions about the Office 2016 offer, I invite you to contact Karen 
Edwards, Director, Business Systems Maintenance on telephone 3034 5269 or by email 
at karen.edwards@dete.qld.gov.au. 
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SPORTS NEWS 
 
Term 2 - Week 2 
 
Sports Dates for Term 2 
Senior Sports Day (Years 4, 5 & 6) > 19th & 20th June (Tentative) 
 
Senior Cross Country 
Well done to all the students that participated in the Senior Cross Country at the end of last 
term. Everyone put in a big effort. Results and medals will be awarded at an upcoming school 
parade. Date to be confirmed. 
 
AFL Queensland School Cup 
In term 1 we competed in the AFL Q Cup within a Met West Regional pool for both our girls and 
boys teams.  
Our girls’ team will now move on to the next round which is on Wednesday 3rd May where they 
will play-off against the winners of the other Brisbane South regional pools. Good luck to the 
girl’s team in the next round. Players will be notified about training times. 
 
District Sports Trials 
Information regarding district sport trials will be published in the school newsletter as it comes to 
hand. We make up just one school of more than 30 schools in our district so spaces at trials are 
limited to five students, maximum, per school. As such, not all students who ask to go to district 
trials can be considered, with preference given to 12 year old’s first (as per district school 
selection policy) and those with more experience including club representative teams. Please 
keep an eye on the newsletter to find out what trials are occurring so that you don’t miss out. 
 
Mt Gravatt District Cross Country Trials 
Mt Gravatt District Cross Country event is coming up on the 2nd May. A permission form has 
been sent home with students that have qualified to compete at the event. Good luck to all our 
students that will be representing Wellers Hill at this district event. 
 
Mt Gravatt District Boys Touch Football Trials 
Mt Gravatt District trials for Touch are on next week. If you play touch at a very high standard , 
and are born in 2005, 2006 or 2007 (exceptional level), please see Mr Grennan for more 
information. Please note that school nominations are limited with preference given to students 
turning twelve as per Mt Gravatt District Sport policy. 
 
Mt Gravatt District Girls Touch Football Trials 
Mt Gravatt District trials for Touch are on next week. If you play touch at a very high standard , 
and are born in 2005, 2006 or 2007 (exceptional level), please see Mr Grennan for more 
information. Please note that school nominations are limited with preference given to students 
turning twelve as per Mt Gravatt District Sport policy. 
 
Mt Gravatt District Boys Rugby Union Trials 
Mt Gravatt District trials for Rugby Union are coming up this term. If you play rugby at a very 
high standard , and are born in 2005 or 2006, please see Mr Grennan for more information. 
Please note that school nominations are limited with preference given to students turning twelve 
as per Mt Gravatt District Sport policy. 
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Mt Gravatt District Boys & Girls Softball Trials 
Mt Gravatt District trials for Softball are coming up this term. If you play softball at a very high 
standard , please see Mr Grennan for more information. Please note that school nominations 
are limited with preference given to students turning twelve as per Mt Gravatt District Sport 
policy. 
 
Mt Gravatt District Tennis Trials 
Mt Gravatt District trials for Tennis are coming up this term. If you play tennis at a very high 
standard , please see Mr Grennan for more information. Please note that school nominations 
are limited with preference given to students turning twelve as per Mt Gravatt District Sport 
policy. 
 
Looking forward to your continued support of Wellers Hill Sports in 2017. 
 
 
 
 
TUCKSHOP 
 
TUCKSHOP NEWS. 
 
A reminder that from this term we are closed on Monday and Tuesday afternoons for second 
break – both for pre-orders and over-the-counter purchases. 
 
State of Origin Meal Deals are now on Flexischools. 
 

 

 

 

 

If you are unable to do your tuckshop roster 
please contact us as soon as possible. If 
you would like to volunteer in the tuckshop, 
our phone number is 3249 1318 or you can 
call Carolyn (0409 053 742). You can also 
email whsstuckshop@gmail.com.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

DAY 9am to 11.30am  1pm to 2pm 
Thurs 20 April Bec T Danielle W 

Fri 21 April Carolyn S 
Tracey N 

HELP 
NEEDED 

Mon 24 April Brenda T 
Lyn M 

CLOSED 

Tues 25 April ANZAC DAY LABOUR 
DAY 

Wed 26 April Kirsty B 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP 
NEEDED 

Thurs 27 April HELP NEEDED HELP 
NEEDED 

Fri 28 April Susan R 
Sarah B 

HELP 
NEEDED 

Mon 1 May LABOUR DAY CLOSED 

Tues 2 May Kelli M HELP 
NEEDED 

Wed 3 May Bob & Lorraine 
 

Bob & 
Lorraine 
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BANKING NEWS 
 
 

 
 
 

Welcome back to Term 2.  The Cyber handball and colour change markers are currently still available 
for the children to claim.  The two new rewards for term 2 are:  

 
Tablet Case  3D Chalk Set 

Each time you save through the school banking program, you will earn a silver token and when you 
have earned 10 tokens, you can then use them to claim a reward item.  Please remember that tokens 
cannot be pooled or shared between friends or siblings.  Each child is responsible for their own tokens 
and their individual savings efforts are recorded in the school banking system. 
If you ever have any questions or queries regarding the school banking program, please feel free to 
drop in and see the banking ladies in the staff room on Thursday morning.   
  

Banking day is every Thursday. 
 

 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Wednesday 1:30 to 3.30 p.m. 

Friday 8.00 to 10.00 a.m. 
Deb Love Telephone 3249 1361 School  

uniformshopwhss@gmail.com 
 
 

EMERGENCY CONTACTS 
 

Please ensure the school has up-to-date information regarding emergency contacts so 
that you can be contacted promptly if required. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
JAFF CLUB (Jesus A Friend For All) recommenced Thur sday 20 th April at the Pope St 
Uniting Church from 3.15 – 5pm. Geared for children  in years 1 – 5 – lots of fun activities. 
Further enquiries: 0419 781 906. 
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